To:  Executive Committee, Faculty Senate

From:  Joint Committee on Faculty Evaluation, Cat McGrew (Chair)

Date:  May 5, 2011

Re:  Update on faculty evaluation for Spring, 2011

Our committee is currently preparing a proposal on changes to faculty evaluation to bring to Faculty Senate on May 10, 2011.  These changes are intended for implementation Fall, 2011.

However in the interim, the required annual faculty evaluation is taking place this term. (Because of urgent time restraints, we are sending this memo to update the Executive Committee.)   As before, the evaluation will be conducted online and will include the full set of questions found on the SIR form. (This is required by the current CBA.)  Our committee has discussed critical issues with Wanda Clifton-Faber and we have a joint agreement on how to proceed.  Here are the key elements that will be implemented for the required evaluation:

a. The evaluation will be open for three weeks (Week 9, 10 and Finals week)

b. The evaluation will be online.  However, faculty who will be going up for tenure next fall will have the option to use paper forms so that the data-collection process remains consistent for them.  (Any department having someone using paper forms will implement the process for them in the same way as before.)          

c. The open-ended questions will NOT be part of the evaluation process.  Functionally, these have been used in the past to help faculty with course or professional development and responses have not been required for the review process nor shared with Administration.  However, faculty are encouraged to collect information if they wish using either printed questions (that go back to their Division administrative manager until grades are submitted) or an anonymous feature in an online service such as SurveyMonkey.   

d. Faculty will receive an email with instructions for their students and tips to increase response.  

Should you have any questions or concerns, please call or email me as soon as possible.
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       Wanda Clifton-Faber, Guest at committee meetings
